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A LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT, ANDY BERG:
Summer is well underway in the Midwest with no 
temperature relief in sight, as I write this, in late July. It’s 
100 degrees in St. Louis and we’re still catching up on 
clean-up efforts from a series of severe storms – the most 
impactful being a storm the weekend before the 4th of July 
holiday. So often it’s the tree failures caused by severe 
weather that gain us some appreciation from our fellow 
citizens. The 24/7 emergency crews getting trees off houses 
and cars, the utility arborists clearing the way to restore 
power, the consultant that may have condemned a tree 
before the catastrophe, the tree planters filling in the voids 
in the canopy, etc. On the flip side, many may not be as 
appreciative since tree damage may outweigh their benefits 
to some people’s eyes. 

As arborists, we need to communicate the importance of 
trees and do what we can to retain them in the landscape. 

The consequences of storm damage likely lend to the fly-by-night, Joe Schmoe “arborist” 
that feeds off people’s tree fears and talks them into removing them (or topping them) to 
avert disaster. I feel that there are way too many of these companies out there lately. How 
can we reach these folks and get them to change their ways? There must be a way, right?!

The arboricultural industry is constantly evolving in most of the domains. Continuing 
education and staying apprised of the latest and greatest is the best tool we have in 
doing what’s right for trees and the people living amongst them. Let’s continue to act 
professionally and make sound judgments. 

If we can get the “tree cutter”, PPE-free companies under our wing and show them the way, 
that’s a win-win for everyone. I digress…

It’s business as usual behind the scenes for MW-ISA. We recently made some substantial 
financial moves by investing $150,000 in a CD and money market mutual fund account. 
For too long our money was sitting stagnant and we’re finally putting it to work. This 
is an interim move as we begin to develop our financial policy statement and act on it 
accordingly in specificity. Our short-term goal is to use any gains on membership benefits 
such as scholarships and beefed-up educational programming. As are most things, it will 
be a slow burn but impactful. Soon enough we’ll be working on procuring speakers and 
developing the program for the Annual Conference & Tradeshow in Maryland Heights, MO 
at the end of January – keep your eyes peeled for more information about that.

Lastly, the TCC in June was a great success! It was a little wet but went off without a hitch 
thanks to our volunteers, vendors, and climbers. An extra special thanks to Noel Boyer and 
Tim Crews for making it happen, as usual. A big congratulations to our winners EJ Turner 
and Taylor Neff. I’ve had the honor of dragging EJ’s brush back in the day, so I was extra 
happy to have him come out on top!

Stay cool and safe out there.

Job Listing Page Available 
Have a job opening? You can now submit your job openings to the MWISA Staff to be listed on the MWISA website. This 

service is FREE to MWISA members! Check out the new page by visiting the MWISA website at www.mwisa.org/jobs. 
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2023 MW-ISA 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Andy Berg, President
Hansen’s Tree Service
104 Hansen Ct.
O’Fallon, MO 63366
andy@hansenstree.com | 636-379-1830 

Steve Grantham, Vice-President
Up With Trees
1102 S Boston Ave
Tulsa, OK 74119
steve@upwithtrees.org l 918-610-TREE ext 201

Graham Herbst, Immediate Past President
Nebraska Forest Service
8015 W Center Rd
Omaha, NE, 68124
gherbst2@unl.edu  |  402-444-7875 

Joshua Carron, Director
City of Kirkwood
City Hall 139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO 63122
carronjd@kirkwoodmo.org | 314-894-5954

Lorri Grueber, Director
City of Lincoln
3131 O Street, Suite 300, Lincoln, NE 68510
LGrueber@lincoln.ne.gov | 402-432-6644

Andrew Haskenhoff, Director
Frontenac Forestry
2460 Driftwood Lane
St. Louis, MO 63146
frontenacforestry@gmail.com l 317-578-6042	

Matt Norville, Director
Kansas Forest Service
2610 Claflin, Manhattan, KS 66502
mnorville@ksu.edu l 785-473-1064

Chris Rippey, Director
Missouri Arborist Company
1806 E. 16th Street, Sedalia, MO 65301
chris@MissouriArborist.com l 206-228-8803
 
Phil Swart, Director
Growth Solutions
3105 Lonsdale Dr, Edmond, OK 73034
pswart@gs4trees.com | 405-684-1088

Kim Pair, Executive Director
521 First Street, PO Box 10
Milford, NE 68405
staff@mwisa.org | (531) 289-8267

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT: KERAH GOMEZ

Hi, I’m Kerah Gomez! I’m the vegetation coordinator for 
the vegetation department at Oklahoma Gas & Electric 
(OG&E)! I’m in charge of all customer requests and 
complaints regarding vegetation work in our right of 
ways throughout Oklahoma & Arkansas. My day is spent 
reviewing, researching, and dispatching tickets through 
our PragmaCADs program to my fellow foresters and I 
love it! When I’m not working, I love to enjoy the great 
outdoors by hiking and fishing! 

When I first started in this industry a little under a year 
ago, I wasn’t sure which path I wanted to pave so I started 
volunteering at wildlife refuges, urban parks and giving 
back to my alma mater Oklahoma State University and 
the Society of American Foresters student club! 

After getting 3 college degrees, becoming a member of 
the Society of American Foresters, and starting my job at 
OG&E I thought I was turnkey. Then my boss, Shawn Huff, 
educated me on the International Society of Arboriculture 
and the benefits of becoming an ISA-certified arborist 
so without hesitation I started studying and received my 
certification! I am now getting ready to obtain my ISA 
Utility Arborist credential! 

Being part of the ISA community has 
helped me network, meet new people, 
and gain a lot of knowledge that I 
have been able to share with others! 
I believe professionally it will help 
me obtain my goal of becoming a 
Technical Solutions Forester and 
maybe develop a new program 
more geared towards our 
career field in the 
future! 
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Interested in 
Advertising in 
the MW-ISA 
Newsletter?

2023
ADVERTISING 
RATES:
Single rate is for one issue. 
Annual rate includes 4 total issues. 

FULL PAGE
Single Issue: $95.00
Annual: $340.00

HALF PAGE
Single Issue: $50.00
Annual: $170.00

QUARTER PAGE
Single Issue: $30.00
Annual: $100.00

BUSINESS CARD
Single Issue: $20.00
Annual: $70.00

SUBMIT ARTICLES:
If you have anything you would 
like to submit for inclusion in the 
MW-ISA Newsletter, please 
contact Kim Pair at:

staff@mwisa.org or 
(531) 289-8267

CONTACT US:
MW-ISA
521 First Street
Milford, NE 68405
Phone: (531) 289-8267
Fax: (402) 761-2224
Email: staff@mwisa.org

NOMINATIONS BEING ACCEPTED FOR THE MW- ISA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Nominations are being accepted from the MW-ISA membership to 
fill three Board of Director positions for a two-year term beginning 
in January 2024. The submissions will be presented and reviewed by 
those currently serving on the Board of Directors. The Board will fill the 
ballot from the nominations they receive, and an election will be held by 
e-ballot. Nomination forms can be found on the MWISA website, mwisa.
org/elections. If you or someone you know is interested in serving on the 
Board, submit your nomination by November 6, 2023. If you have any 
questions, please contact Kim at staff@mwisa.org or (531) 289-8267.

UPCOMING  EVENTS

ISA Certified Arborist Exams
•	 October 3, Catoosa, OK - Registration Closes on September 15
•	 October 11, Jefferson City, MO - Registration Closes on September 22
•	 October 17, Springfield, MO - Registration Closes on September 28
More Information at www.isa-arbor.com/Credentials/Exam-Information 

Full TRAQ Course 
Registration information can be found on our website  
https://mwisa.org/traq-classes
October 11-13, 2023 - Gering, NE
November 2-4, 2023 - Tulsa, OK

https://mwisa.org/traq-classes
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2023 MIDWESTERN CHAPTER ISA TREE 
CLIMBING CHAMPIONSHIP RECAP
By Noel Boyer, MWISA TCC Volunteer

As it is a tradition, the 2023 Midwestern TCC, was a blazing 
success of cowbells and great memories.  To begin at the 
beginning, let’s talk about registration.  There was much 
consideration for how we would open registration to the 
event for in-chapter climbers first, and then have a second 
date where out-of-chapter climbers could fill any remaining 
spots.  For the second year in a row, we filled all 50 climber 
spots with in-chapter climbers in less than 24 hours, including 
THREE women who signed up to compete!  It is great that 
we have such a high level of interest and participation in 
our chapter, which is what makes our TCC such a success every year.  This was our second year at the 
English Landing Park in Parkville, MO, just outside of Kansas City.  Parkville is a small river and railroad 
town, yet it’s kind of hip with several small restaurants and shops.  The park sprawls along the river and 
is filled with lots of big cottonwood trees.

This year we had an exceptionally strong field of over 60 volunteers to help us set up and run the comp.  
There were plenty of people assigned to each of the five preliminary events, allowing Tim Crews and 
I to take a more hands-off approach and just help with the logistics and equipment needs.  We were 
so impressed with the unique and challenging courses that all the teams set up for the competitors to 
enjoy.  The volunteer who carried the heaviest weight of planning and managing the competition was 
Tony Wendland at Urban Tree Specialists.  Tony was our local TCC chair, and he handled many of the 
behind-the-scenes details:  Acquiring the park, permits, food, pruning the trees ahead of time, restrooms, 
golf carts, and so much more.  Tony’s whole crew was present with a huge fleet of equipment during 

setup to clean up all the limbs that we had pruned or that 
were shaken loose while setting up the events.  I would 
be remiss if I didn’t also give a huge thank you to Kim 
Pair and her staff at the MWISA office for all the planning 
and preparation.  Kim took care of registration, vendors, 
t-shirts, trophies, and many other things that I never even 
heard about.

Friday night, setup was complete, and we gathered all 
the competitors for a walk-through of events and gear 
inspection, so that we would be ready to go first thing 
Saturday morning.  Our on-site vendors provided new 
gear for anyone who was looking to upgrade, and they 
stayed the whole weekend.  On Saturday, we hit the ground 
running.

It is a real challenge to move 50 climbers through the five events in a timely 
manner, especially in the work climb and aerial rescue events.  Our volunteer 
teams at each event quickly found their rhythm.  It was a symphony of 
ringing cowbells and air horns, excited chatter and cheering for one another, 
kids laughing and playing, and celebrations by the climbers.  Everyone 
knows that the competition part of the day is NOT the most valuable part.  
Continued on next page...

Thank you to 
our 2023 TCC 

Shirt Sponsors:
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Continued from previous page...

The real reason we are all there is to learn something new 
and share ideas with others.  It is about networking and 
comradery and raising the level of professionalism and safety 
in our industry.  Yes, we always crown a champion who will 
advance to the International TCC, but the real mission is to 
make arboriculture better for all of us.

At the end of Saturday, the preliminary event scores were tallied.  
There was a prize ceremony for all the events, with awards 
for the top finishers in each event.  We also had considerable 
swag and prizes that were donated by our generous sponsors, 
(too numerous to recognize individually in this short article).  
After the awards, we announced our competitors who would 
advance to the Master’s Challenge on Sunday.  The top 
finishers who earned their way into the Master’s were, in order:  
E.J. Turner, Jesse Taylor, Dalton Peterson, Jacob Perkins, and 
Brady Paselk in the Men’s division, and Taylor Neff in the 
Women’s division.    These six awesome climbers fought hard 
and definitely earned their right to compete in the big game 
on Sunday.

Sunday, we fought a bit with the rain, but our spirits were 
not dampened.  Each climber gave their best effort in the 
Master’s tree.  Some climbers had a banner climb, while others 
had some struggles.  It is the name of the game in the TCC 
world.  When the proverbial dust had settled, we were able to 
celebrate our two climbers who will represent MWISA at the 
ITCC in Albuquerque.  In the Men’s division, our winner was E.J. 
Turner, and this was his 4th win at the MWTCC.  In the Women’s 
division, we are so excited that Taylor Neff completed the 
necessary requirements in the Master’s climb to qualify her 
as our Women’s representative at the ITCC!  We all had our 
bittersweet moments of sharing our stories and saying our 
goodbyes, as we literally start the next day on planning for 
our tree climbing championship for the next year.

I am proud of all the work done to make this happen.  I’m proud 
of the volunteers for giving their time and joining the family.  
I’m proud of the sponsors and vendors who value our efforts.  
I’m proud of all the climbers, but especially the ELEVEN first-
time competitors that were brave enough to jump in the ring.  
I’m proud of the MWISA for making this event a priority and 
opportunity for real learning and advancement.  I’m proud of 
our industry at the international level for understanding the 
importance of this gathering.  I look forward to my time with 
all of you next year.

All About Trees
Arb Tech 

Arbor Cutler
Arbor Masters

At Height
BP Trees

Cartwright Tree Care
Charly’s International
Cherokee Tree Care

Clipper Tree & Landscape 
Forrest Lytle Arborist & 

Landscape Supply
Husqvarna
K.C. Bobcat

Millennium Brokers
NT Slings, LLC

Petzl
Platte Rental & Supply

Rock N Arbor
The Original Portable 

Winch
Treestuff

Urban Tree Specialists
We B Trees

Thank you to our 
2023 TCC Sponsors!

Thank you to 
our 2023 TCC 

ChampionsSponsor:
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CLIMBER’S CORNER

CLIMBERS, ARE WE REALLY BEING THE CHANGE WE 
WANT TO SEE?  
By Will Branch 

I’ve often described my beginning in the tree care industry as 
“Jim’s two-day course on how not to die.” To put it in plain terms 
that an arborist will understand, I was a hack. Not by choice, but 
by ignorance. As a landscape crew foreman, I’d often manage the 
ground on tree jobs below our subcontractor, Jim. This old utility 
climber noticed my interest and saw an opportunity to pass the 
torch to the next generation, I’m grateful for his efforts. 

With my shiny new climbing kit (single d harness, two fixed length 
lanyards, and steel tree gaffs, yep that’s all of it…), I embarked 
on a two-day journey to learn how to spike up trees, alternate 
lanyards around limbs, and how to make different cuts in the tree 
for removal or topping. After that, I was on my own, completely 
unaware of any industry standards for safety or tree health. That’s 

right, two days of supervised training and I was now a tree climber. What happened over the next 
couple of years was a blur of close calls, long hard days, and dirty tree work. I was hooked, and 
without the next bit falling in my lap, I 
could have continued doing tree work 
‘my way’ indefinitely. 

My awakening occurred in 2006 in front 
of a motel in Paragould, Arkansas. My 
father dropped a newspaper in my lap, 
the paper was opened to an interview 
with the local utility arborist, and he 
just said “You should do this” before 
walking away. The article opened 
my eyes to professional credentials, 
standards, and a higher level of tree 
care. By 2007, I had achieved the title 
of Certified Arborist, which would mark 
a new beginning and an opportunity 
to bury my less-than-honorable start 
in tree climbing. 

For many years I felt no need to dig 
out my embarrassing past and risk 
tarnishing my reputation, but as time 
went on, I found myself repeating 
things that Jim had said to me while 
training climbers of my own. 

Continued...

Daniel Lewiston
Cai Tricia

Timothy Hammer
Paulo Rodriguez
Jessiahi Astorino
Joshua Downes

Stephen Hogenmiller
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Matthew Groeteke
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Brooke Terry

NEW MW-ISA MEMBERS:
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Continued from previous page...

Something was starting to change in my approach to teaching. 
I was starting to see the value in my old lessons, my mistakes. 
When I saw a sketchy tree crew, I started remembering how I 
felt when I was doing work like that. 

I think anyone reading this has laughed at or otherwise harassed 
another tree climber that wasn’t doing things correctly. I know 
I have, and that is actually the only part of my journey that 
embarrasses me today. My lack of understanding is the stroke 
of luck that set me on a different path in tree climbing, which 
was actively deterring others from the same path. I was now 
part of the problem again, just on the other side. My attempts 
to educate would never be effective if I continued to be so 
judgmental. There is a surprising majority that just hasn’t seen 
that there is a better/safer way. It’s important to approach with 
that in mind and to speak in a way that doesn’t embarrass or 
ridicule the person you are trying to help. It can be difficult 

to understand why someone may be 
doing bad things to trees in an unsafe 
way, especially if you weren’t given a 
proper start in the industry.

That’s the main reason I choose 
to share my story. Unfortunately, 
chainsaws don’t come with lessons 
on tree biology, and tree climbing 
gear doesn’t come with a complete 
guide to safe climbing attached to 
it. This will never change; it is up to 
us to respectfully lead others to the 
information. Whether or not they 
choose to chug from that firehouse is 
up to them.

I’ll wrap this up with words of wisdom 
I received on my first day of tree 
climbing, a lesson that was intended 
for planning a tree removal but has 
since echoed through my mind for 
many other reasons over time. 

“Do the hard 
part first.” 

The hard part in this case is choosing 
to put on another climber’s boots 
before showing them the better way.
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CAUTION, AVOID DISCOUNTING TWICE FOR SPECIES WHEN 
APPRAISING A TREE
by Philip Pierce

The 10th edition of the Guide for Plant Appraisal notes that there is a tendency to discount twice for 
species when appraising a tree. Page 62 says, “Previous editions of the guide described three depreciation 
factors: species, condition, and location. To avoid issues with double counting and to present a framework 
that is more consistent with the general appraisal community, this edition presents three categories of 
depreciation: physical deterioration (condition), functional limitations, and external limitations.”

A few Arborists have said to me, “Species Ratings have been eliminated from the 10th edition.” While 
species ratings are not used as a percentage rating, it is still true that species and all their characteristics 
have great influence in these categories and there by the tree’s valuation. 

For example, when doing a tree appraisal, you must first identify and state what species you are appraising. 
When grading the tree’s “STRUCTURE”, as a third of the Condition Limitations, you are comparing what is 
typical for that species to the tree that is being appraised.

Knowledge of the species’ local adaptability is necessary to determine how well-suited the tree is to its 
placement in the landscape. For example, near the parking lot at the Lauritzen Botanical Garden in Omaha, 
NE, there is a pond with a marsh. In keeping with the wetland theme, two Baldcypress were planted between 
the parking area and the pond. Unfortunately, the planting site is uphill, well away from the pond. The pond 
is built like a swimming pool so that little water gets to the surrounding soil. The Baldcypress are very 
stressed on this dry site. 

To illustrate how some Arborists double discount for species, I will use the Trunk Formula Technique because 
of its simplicity. In eastern Nebraska, Sycamore has a species rating of 70%. This “Arborist Rating” means 
that Sycamore performs well in the eastern Nebraska landscape.

After collecting wholesale tree prices from eight nurseries in four 
Midwest states, the largest commonly available size turned out to 
be 3 inches in caliper. Table #1 lists a selection of these 3-inch trees 
and their prices. Magnolia is the highest-priced tree that grows large.  
Magnolia represents the perfect tree by price. To show the Nursery 
Ratings (discounts) by price, use the Magnolia price of $538 as 
100%. Its unit cost is $76.10 per square inch of cross-sectional area. 
The remaining trees are listed in descending order by price (Nursery 
Rating). Remember that the price of a nursery tree is based on the 
costs to produce it, not how well the species perform in the landscape.

Table #2 is a display of the Trunk Formula Technique with two different 
calculations, each is for an 18-inch diameter Sycamore. The first line is 
the typical trunk formula that uses the $76.10 unit cost of the ideal tree 
to calculate the basic cost. Then the Arborist Species rating of 70% is 
the first and only species discount in this first line, resulting in a tree 
value of $3,389.

The second line adds another discount for species by using the 
Nursery unit price for Sycamore 
of $33.20 rather than 100% for the 
ideal tree ($76.10). The resulting 
tree value is $1,478. This second 
discount for Nursery pricing 
resulted in a value reduction of 
$1,910 for this Sycamore that is 
being appraised.
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UNIQUE DOUGLAS FIR
By Chris Rippey 

In November 2020, I was asked 
to assess a unique Douglas fir 
(Pseudotsuga menziesii) tree 
in Lakewood, Washington. The 
person who called me said there 
was a tree of the same species 
with a similar unique structure 
that had recently experienced 
a large parent branch failure. 
My prospective client wanted 
me to make sure that their tree 
was not in imminent danger of 
experiencing the same kind of 
structural failure. 
I arrived at the scene and found 
my client’s tree in the side yard 
of their house surrounded by 
grass. The property next to this 
tree had a long driveway with 
an open field on either side of it which reminded me of an old estate. The tree itself was quite old and as 
the client stated, the tree did have a unique shape!
Typically, Douglas fir trees have one, straight trunk that grows from the ground and continues up to the 
top of the tree. This Douglas fir had a singular trunk that emerged from the ground but at about 2 feet 
from grade, the tree had 6 large parent branches which had sprouted from the trunk, grew out, and then 
up giving the tree a chandelier shape. The tree had a very full and squat canopy looking like an extremely 
large Christmas tree. 

The tree’s unique shape was most likely due to it being previously topped at about 20 feet from grade. 
This topping likely occurred when the tree was mature causing the tree to rapidly grow new branches and 
foliage to replace that which was removed. These new branches all sprouted out on what remained of the 
lower trunk and competed for light as they quickly grew tall and reiterated a canopy. 

As I approached this tree, I knew that I needed to determine how 
stable the lower trunk of this tree was. As all 6 parent branches 
were attached to one area of the lower trunk of the tree, I needed 
to make sure that this area of the tree was not decayed on the 
inside. From my experience in assessing old Douglas firs, most old 
Douglas fir trees have some lower trunk decay caused by velvet 
top fungus (Phaelous schweinitzii). Due to this, I decided to use the 
Rinntech ArboTom sonic tomography imaging tool to get a better 
look at the inside of this tree. I set up the machine on a cross-section 
of the tree’s trunk above where the parent branches emerged from 
the main trunk. I chose to assess this area of the trunk as this area 
had less of a mixture of root and trunk wood than the lower part of 
the trunk so I would get a clearer and more consistent result. 

The Rinntech ArboTom uses sonic waves to measure the non-
decayed and decayed wood inside of a tree. The machine then 
considers the size, shape, age, and species of the tree to determine 
how much strength loss a tree is experiencing. In this case, the 
sonic tomography imaging found a mixture of decayed inner wood 
(heart rot) and outer wood (sapwood rot). When combined, the 
tree was experiencing a 16% strength loss when winds were coming 
from the northeast. Continued on next page...
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Continued from previous page...
This amount of strength loss is significant but, in my opinion, can be mitigated with reduction pruning 
(not wind sailing!) to reduce the load the tree is experiencing.  

During my assessment, I found a cluster of red ring rot fungus (Porodadalea pini) on the northmost 
parent branch. I didn’t want to have the client pay for me to set up the sonic tomography unit again, so I 
decided to investigate this parent branch with the IML RESI 300 resistance drill. This device measures the 
density of wood as a 12-inch-long drill bit enters the tree. The tool then produces a graph of the density 
of the tree’s wood that I interpret to see how much solid or decayed wood is in the tree. 

The resistance drill image showed that there was extensive inner decay in this parent branch. This 
decayed wood was centered in the upper east corner of the tested cross-section of the parent branch. 
This branch was about 20 inches in diameter and there were 8 inches of solid wood in the western side 
of the branch, 12 inches of solid wood on the underside of the branch, and 5” inches of solid wood in the 

west and upper areas of the branch. This branch was 
significantly decayed and required some mitigation to 
stabilize it. 

Due to the results of my assessment, I recommended 
removing several smaller branches in the south and north 
side of the tree’s canopy, removing an eastmost parent 
branch which had had a large branch break leaving a 
large unstable wound, cabling two parent branches in 
the upper canopy that emerged from the old topping 
cut, and cabling the decayed northmost parent branch 

after a few smaller branches were pruned 
from it. I submitted a bid for this work 
which was accepted, and I returned in 
early December and performed the work. 

As of the writing of this report, the client 
says that their ancient tree is doing well. I 
am very happy to hear this and now that I 
no longer live in Washington state, I have 
passed this client on to a good arborist 
friend that will service them and their tree 
well. 

FAMILY IS OUR FOUNDATION. 
IT IS WHO WE ARE.

SAFETY AND 
STEWARDSHIP
FROM THE GROUND UP

Implementing innovative technology 
to protect our todays and tomorrows.

Stationary Rope 
System (SRS)

Vegetation Management • Storm Restoration • Work Planning

Since 1933. Employee Owned.
1.800.882.1216  |  wrighttree.com
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TOUR DES TREES

The 2023 Tour des Trees will take place from 
Tuesday, September 26 through Monday, 
October 2 starting in Reno, NV, passing 
Lake Tahoe, and ending in Half Moon Bay, CA.

WHAT IS THE TOUR DES TREES?
The Tour des Trees is an annual 
long-distance cycling adventure that 
serves as the primary public outreach 
and community engagement event 
for Tree Research and Education 
Endowment Fund (TREE Fund). 

Since 1992, Tour des Trees riders have 
cycled through communities in the U.S., Canada, 
and the U.K., planting trees, educating children, 
and shining a light on the work done by 
arboriculture professionals and the importance of 
science-based tree care.

The Tour des Trees serves to advance TREE Fund’s 
mission to explore and share the science of trees contributing 
to the lives of people, communities, economies, and the 
environment, and of the planning, planting, and sustainability 
of urban and community trees. TREE Fund research has 
produced better ways to plant and care for urban trees, 
making them more resilient, more resistant to pests, and less prone 
to failure. 

The Tour also supports education programs aimed at connecting 
young people with the environment and career opportunities in 
green industries. TREE Fund has been able to award more than $5.1 
million in grant and scholarship funding since 2002, and the Tour 
des Trees has been a key component in the organization’s ongoing 
success.

Event expenses are defrayed by TREE Fund’s generous partners, so 
funds raised by riders can be applied to new grants, payments on 
multi-year grants awarded in prior years, or added to permanent 
endowment funds that will sustain research into the future.

The 2023 Tour des Trees features both a live ride and our new TdT 
350/350 Challenge virtual event, so supporters can ride with us in 
person or support TREE Fund from home.

The links below and at the Tour des Trees tab at the top of the page 
provide key information for riders, volunteers, donors, and those 
considering participating in or supporting the event. We hope to see 
you on the Tour this year!

Visit www.tourdestrees.org for more information.
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ID That Tree
Northern Catalpa

Catalpa speciosa

A classic “character” tree, catalpa has 
great texture all year around, especially 
striking in the winter, but available all the 
time. The flowers resemble small orchids 
(of special value to honeybees), the fruit 
is an 8-20” long capsule, referred to as 

“cigars” by children (and nostalgic adults). 
The leaves are large, and one of the few 

truly whorled arrangements.

Its original nativity was from west TN 
and NE Arkansas to SW Indiana and E 

Missouri, is now widely naturalized in the 
SE United States and occurs in all four 
of our member states to some degree. 

It is adaptable to a wide variety of soils, 
makes a “messy” street tree and takes 

a particular tree enthusiast for the 
landscape; however, they can be lovely 
to behold in large spaces such as golf 

courses, parks, and cemeteries.
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